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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 9th May 2015
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Patricia Gibson (Wellington), John Patton (VP), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Boris Pinto (Murley), David Leonard (Dungannon), Bill Clements (1st Larne), Paul Kirk (Downshire)

Apologies

Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Ken Browne (Comber), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Allan Davison (Third Carrickfergus), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore)

Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported communications since last meeting:

· It was with great sadness that we learned of the death of Erwin Haslett, long time member of Murley Silver Band, on 19th April
· St Mark’s Silver Band advised on their new secretary – Aaron Watson
· Templemore Silver Band advised of their new secretary – Alan Walker
· Antrim Council contacted BBL for assistance in securing bands to play at Castle Gardens over the summer.
· Stephen Crooks forwarded details of the Fermanagh/Tyrone Brass Band Summer School which will take place in Letterbreen 16-18th July
· Iris Corry of the Salvation Army forwarded details of a concert with Enfield Citadel Band and Peter Corry on Saturday 23rd May at 7:30 in Willowfield Parish Church, Belfast
· Belfast City Council were in contact to seek a brass band to perform at V.E. Day Beacon ceremony. Bands were contacted but due to short notice, none were available to help. 
Treasurer’s Report

Paul Kirk advised that the bank balance on 21st April was £4254.08 with still some money to be lodged and plenty of cheques from Spring Festival and Band of the Year yet to be cashed. Fivemiletown sponsorship money has not yet arrived. There has been some expenditure for Band of the Year, namely £299 for 3 trophies & engraving and £55 for 4th Section Trophy.
The Spring Festival entry fee for Murley Silver Band will be donated to a charity chosen by the family of Erwin Haslett.

Fivemiletown Contest 2015
It was noted that some sponsorship money was currently outstanding and that the contest was showing a loss of £515. This situation will hopefully resolve in the coming weeks.
Spring Festival 2015
Positive feedback was received from bands regarding the contest. All ran to schedule with no hiccups.
John Patton recommended that Registration Desk Staff retain the key fob for the door which allows access to back stage. 

Festival of Brass 2015
Paul Kirk to check with Michael Alcorn at QUB that all facilities have been booked. 

Paul Kirk to send entry forms to bands at the end of August.

With regards to adjudicators, the following names were suggested:


Ian Porthouse


Michael Bach


Gary Cutt


Brett Baker

Paul Kirk to contact the adjudicators in order

It was also suggested that there could be a possible conducting or trombone masterclass, depending on which adjudicator is secured.

The potential for extra events as part of the festival was also discussed. Perhaps another band from the mainland or a smaller ensemble such as Onyx Brass?

Solos & Ensembles 2016
The date was confirmed as 13th February 2016.

Bill Clements suggested Diane Creighton as a possible adjudicator for junior sections. Diane adjudicated at the recent Larne Music Festival. Seamus Dinsmore of SELB was also suggested.

Alan Hunter advised of multiple issues/queries with the 2015 event, mainly due to children being entered into wrong sections. He reiterated that this was the fault of the people who submitted the forms.

Any Other Business
Dates for 2016 contests were provisionally agreed as follows:
Brass in Concert – 12th March 2016

Spring Festival – 16th April 2016

These dates were based on the European Youth Brass Band Commencing on 23rd April and European Brass Band Championships running from 29th April.

David Leonard congratulated Downshire Brass on their performance at the recent European Brass Band Championships in Freiburg.

David also wished Boris Pinto all the best for his upcoming wedding day.

There being no further business, Boris Pinto thanked everyone for coming and drew the meeting to a close.
The next meeting will take place on Saturday 6th June at 3pm.
Upcoming Events

	25th April
	Spring Festival

	21st November
	Festival of Brass at Queen’s

	13th February 2016
	Solos & Ensembles

	12th March 2016 **TBC
	Brass in Concert

	16th April 2016 **TBC
	Spring Festival
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